
  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE   

Date: 2nd June 2023 

 

 

Notice of Postponement: Turn Restriction at the Century 21 Roundabout 

 

The National Roads Authority (NRA) Board has announced the postponement of the intended 

implementation of the left turn only restriction on the north exit of the Century 21 Roundabout 

when exiting Grand Harbour. 

 

The NRA Board wishes to extend its gratitude for the feedback provided by the public. 

 It has been agreed with the Minister of Infrastructure that a complete re-assessment of all 

available options to improve safety and reduce congestion outlined in a recently conducted 

traffic study of this area, will be considered. We hope the Edgewater connector will be 

completed during this process. This review and analysis will ensure the optimal course of action 

is taken for the entire road corridor from the CUC Roundabout to the Red Bay Roundabout, with 

safety and congestion concerns at the forefront. 

 

We strongly advise the public to exercise utmost vigilance while navigating the Century 21 

roundabout and further recommend that motorist who are heading to South Sound or George 

Town after leaving the Grand Harbour area, mainly during peak congestion periods, exit left, 

and head to the Red Bay Roundabout and continue to your destination. We are confident that 

this is the safest route available. 

 ENDS 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

About the National Roads Authority (NRA) 

The National Roads Authority was created on 1st July 2004 by the National Roads Authority 

Law (2004). The NRA aims to enhance transport development in the Cayman Islands by 

building and maintaining a safe and efficient network of roads, in partnership with our Board of 

Directors, our Ministry, Cabinet, and the Private sector, having regard to national and economic 

growth strategies. 

For more information and to stay up to date with our latest projects and developments, visit us 

at https://www.caymanroads.com/ .  
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